



Scholarship Bulletin January 2013

Happy New Year!! I hope you have fond memories of the holiday season. As you make your New Year's Resolutions, don't forget to resolve to earn the best possible grades this year.

For those of you planning to attend college, you should think about the following during the month of January:

- If your college wants to see seventh-semester grades, be sure to give the form to your counselor after first semester.
- If you are applying to colleges online, be sure to have your high school send a transcript--it goes to colleges separately, and by mail

Please refer to the following websites, as you may find them helpful in your college, scholarship, or job search.

www.fastweb.com www.legion.org/needalift www.scholarships.com

Please do not hesitate to see your counselor should you have any questions about colleges, careers, or the direction you should take once you graduate.

Visit the website of the colleges you would like to attend, go to the Financial Aid and Scholarship page for incoming freshmen for scholarship and financial opportunities.

College Specific Scholarships

- <u>University of Michigan-Dearborn</u>-The University of Michigan Dearborn Legacy Scholarship is available for students wishing to attend the University of Michigan Dearborn. Applicants must have had a family member graduate from the University of Michigan Dearborn as one of the requirements. Further information and applications are available in the counseling center. Please note, the application deadline is February 1, 2013.
- Kalamazoo College-Through the generosity of alumni and friends of the College, K is able to provide scholarship support for students from a range of economic backgrounds. Please visit the counseling center or www.kzoo.edu for more information.

General Scholarships

- <u>Kathy Kaltreider Memorial Scholarship</u>-A \$1,000 scholarship is available to students interested in pursuing a career in the field of education, whether as a teacher or administrator. Applications are available in the counseling center. Apply by **February 1, 2013**
- Society of Women Engineers (SWE)-The Detroit Section of the Society of Women Engineers (SWE) annually recognizes high school females who have shown exemplary abilities in areas such as leadership, academics, and community activities. SWE Detroit annually awards over \$4,000 in scholarships to exceptional high school senior women who intend to pursue a college degree in engineering. To be considered, apply by March 1, 2013. Applications are available online at www.swe.org and in the counseling center.
- Buick Achievers-The Buick Achievers Scholarship Program will award up to \$100,000 to high school seniors (awarded at up to \$25,000/ year) who plan to study in a field that focuses on engineering, technology, design, or business, with an interest in the automotive field. Students should plan to enroll full time at a four-year college or university in 2013-2014. Visit buickachievers.com for program details and the online application. Apply by February 28, 2013.

Miscellaneous

- <u>University of Southern California (USC)</u>-Many rising sophomores, juniors, and seniors invest their summers in attending rigorous college preparation programs. When they attend summer programs at the University of Southern California (USC), high school students balance work and play as they prepare for college in the nation's entertainment headquarters-Los Angeles, California. If you are seeking an academic challenge and still hope to have some fun this summer, you are encouraged to apply to the pre-college "Summer@USC" program for high school students. Visit www.summer.usc.edu for more information and instructions about how to apply.
- Washington University in St. Louis-Every summer an academically talented group of high school students gather at Washington University in St. Louis to get an early taste of college life. They take college courses, participate in academic institutes, and attend specialized seminars that give them a head start on their path to college all while living on campus. Visit www.summerexperiences.wustl.edu for more information about their programs and how to apply.
- <u>Lawrence Tech University</u>-Lawrence Tech will be hosting a Financial Aid Night on Wednesday, January 16, 2013 from 6:30 p.m. to 8:30 p.m. During this information session, students will have the opportunity to listen to our Director of

Financial Aid, Dee King, provide an overview of financial aid and scholarship eligibility and requirements. Ms. King will also discuss outside scholarship sources and private, state, and federal programs.